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16th July 2021 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

We have had a very busy week in school operating a blended teaching and learning approach 
due to the number of staff and children that have had to isolate. I have been incredibly   
impressed and proud of the fantastic attitude and resilience of children and staff as they 
have adapted to these new ways of working. Well done to everyone. We have been delighted 
to welcome Mrs Sahota back following her maternity leave and extend a very warm welcome 
to Miss Earle who is due to return to school on Monday as her maternity leave also comes to 
an end. 

We have now appointed our new nursery manager Sarah Mole, who will lead nursery provision 
for our younger children. A very warm welcome to her. Following the confirmation of our new 
staffing structure for September, we are in the process of setting up the website to       
reflect the school organisation for September. Please use the website to support your child 
with transition, by discussing the staff and curriculum maps with them which are on the year 
group pages. 

We will be holding sports day on Tuesday for all children from Reception upwards. Ice 
creams are available for children to enjoy on this day, priced 50p. If you would like your 
child to purchase one, please send 50p in on the day or pay online in the usual way. It has 
come to our attention that payments can only be made online when they are £1 or more, so 
this is not an option for parents who only wish to pay for an ice cream, hence why we are   
facilitating a cash option in this situation. Ice creams will be distributed to children at the 
end of the sporting events. 

School will close on Wednesday 22nd July for the summer holiday. We are looking forward 
to welcoming everyone back on Monday 6th September which is the first day of the autumn 
term for children, as Friday 3rd is a staff training day. A summer holiday club will be        
operating on our site run by SDH Academy throughout the holiday. Please contact them    
directly if you would like to book a place for your child. I am attending a meeting with the 
local authority in August to receive an update on the way schools will be able to operate in 
the new academic year. I will write to parents on September 3rd to update you on these   
arrangements ready for the start of term. We very much hope that we will be able to return 
to a more normal operation and we are fully intending to offer our full CHAMPS wraparound 
provision. Please contact Mrs Buckley if you would like to book a place for your child for the 
new term.  

Continued on page 2… 
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I would like to thank each and every one of you for the overwhelming support that you have 
given to the school and our wonderful children over such a challenging year. It has once again 
been a magnificent full community team effort. As parents and carers, you have risen to the 
ever-changing challenges that you have had to face in supporting your child’s learning. My  
appreciation is also extended to our wonderful staff, who have all excelled this year and 
have worked relentlessly to offer our children the best possible teaching, learning and    
pastoral experiences. Despite the pandemic, we have had an incredibly successful year and 
we are in a very strong position to begin a new chapter in September. 

We wish all Year 6 and nursery children moving to other schools and any other children   
leaving us the greatest happiness and success in their new schools. They are always welcome 
to come back and visit us. We are so proud of the Year 6 cohort who have been exceptional 
in every way. They will enjoy a big send-off next week as they leave us to begin their new 
adventures. Goodbye and good luck also to those staff leaving at the end of term. We will 
miss them all and would love to hear from them in the future. 

As this is the final newsletter of the year, all that remains for me to do, is to wish          
everybody a wonderful summer holiday when it arrives. I hope the sun shines and you all 
manage to have quality family time, and dare we even hope for possibly a holiday away from 
home! 

My very best wishes to everyone. Take care and stay safe. Let’s all look forward to a safe 
and healthy return to school in September. It continues to fill me with pride to be the 
headteacher of our incredible school. My heartfelt thanks to the whole school community 
for your ongoing support which I really appreciate. 

Jill O’Connor Headteacher 

A message from our Headteacher: Jill O’Connor 
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What a fun packed week it’s been in Early Years this week. We have loved taking 
part in fun science activities with bubble experiments, floating and sinking and   

sorting of materials. Next week we have more fun activities planned and we would 
like to remind you to come in your PE kit on Tuesday for our sports and activities 

day. 

This year we not only say goodbye to some of our children from Early Years, but we 
also say goodbye to Mrs Bygrave who has been the phase leader. We thank her from 
the bottom of our hearts for the care and compassion she has shown to our children 
and families for a number of years. Myself and Mrs Kavanagh-Byrne will be taking on 
the leadership responsibility for Early years so feel free to get in touch with us if 
you have any queries, concerns or positive comments, we are always happy to hear 

from our families. 

We hope you have an amazing summer break and we look forward to seeing you all 
return to school in September.  

a_healy@manorpark.coventry.sch.uk 

k_kavanagh-byrne@manorpark.coventry.sch.uk 

Learning in Nursery 

For Let's Investigate Day, the children in Nursery have been exploring how bubbles 
are made. They have a chosen a range of resources such as tubes and hula hoops to 
create many bubbles of all different sizes. As you can see, the hula hoop proved to 

be very successful!  

Learning in Reception 

Reception have been using their phonetic skills and their imagination to create their 
own stories using story language.   

Science day has been a real highlight this week with so many practical             
opportunities and such amazing costumes! Your children’s books will be sent home 
today and we hope that you enjoy sharing their learning with them. We have some 
fun learning planned for next week and we would like to remind you that your child 
should come to school in their PE kit on Tuesday as we have some sports activities 

planned for them to take part in. 

As always, feel free to get in touch with us if you have any queries, concerns or 
positive comments, we are always happy to hear from our families. 

We hope that you have an amazing summer break and we look forward to         
welcoming you back to school in September.  

a_healy@manorpark.coventry.sch.uk  

k_kavanagh-byrne@manorpark.coventry.sch.uk 

 

Learning in Year 1 

As part of their City of Culture work Year 1 learnt about famous Coventry      
landmarks. They studied the Coventry coat-of-arms and then made their own flags 
to represent their city. Well done Year 1; we think all of your flags are fantastic!   

Learning in Year 2 

Year 2 have loved taking part in an egg-citing science experiment during Let's 
Investigate day! We tested a range of materials to see which one was the best in 

protecting poor Humpty Dumpty. Great investigating Year 2!  

Learning in Year 3 

Year 3 got the opportunity to evaluate their topic and showcase all of their   
learning from the Through The Ages topic. We have had so much fun learning 

about this time in history!   

EYFS Phase: Nursery & Reception 

Lower Phase: Years 1, 2 & 3 
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We have had a wonderful week in the Upper Phase learning all about Coventry City of Culture. We had a special visit from Emilie 
Lauren Jones and have produced some fantastic art and poetry which can be found on our year group Seesaw pages.   

As it is our Year 6’s last week next week, we have some exciting activities planned for them during their last few days at Manor 
Park. We are so proud of you Year 6 for being so hard-working and resilient this year – it hasn’t been easy, but you have been 

amazing. We all wish you every success in your new schools and will be very sad to see you go.   

Finally, I hope you all have a wonderful summer and get to spend lots of quality time with your families. I look forward to seeing 
you all in September.  

If you have any questions or concerns, please do not hesitate to contact me on:  

t_brown@manorpark.coventry.sch.uk  

Learning in Year 4 

This week to celebrate Coventry City of Culture 2021, Year 4 used different techniques to create 3  pieces of art to show varied 
images of the Godiva statue. 

The finished pieces will be revealed next week. 

Learning in Year 5 

We had a visitor this week that works with the City of Culture and the Positive Influence festival to create poetry with children. 
We used writing from newspapers and picked out key words or phrases to build a poem. We drew pictures that related to the poem 

and blacked out the rest of the text, so our key words and phrases stood out. This is called Black out poetry.   

Learning in Year 6 

This week, Year 6 have been creating memory boards, to celebrate the wonderful memories that they have shared throughout 
primary school. We have been so impressed with the work that has been produced, and have loved hearing of all the cherished 
memories that our children have of their time at primary school. Excellent work Year 6, we have been so impressed with the 

boards we have seen!  

Upper Phase: Years 4, 5 & 6 
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• Please can parents let us know in advance if they are observing Eid on 

Tuesday 20th July so as the absences can be authorised. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

• Langar Aid will be providing FREE breakfast and food hamper provision 
during the summer holidays 

  

Free breakfast (given out in pre packed containers) every Tuesday at Langar 
House between 10-10:30am 

  

Free hampers given out every Thursday at Langar House between 10-11am 

  

Langar Aid House, 6 Doe Bank Ln, Upper Spon St, Coventry CV1 3AR 

  

Please visit their website to find out more about this organisation at  

https://langaraid.org/ 

 

Updates & Notice 
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Summer Activities 

Coventry School Nursing Newsletter 

Click the images below for more information 

Click the image below for more information 
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